PLVD Monthly Meeting
February 10th, 2021
6:00pm

Present: Commissioner Robinson Commissioner Goodwin, Commissioner Vasquez, Clerk David Vasquez Treasurer Doherty
Attendees: Heather Doherty, Sandy Epstep, Georgette Bachletter, Mary DiAngelis, Christi Holland, Donna Kenney and Bruce Waite 
Commissioner Vasquez opened the meeting at 6:10 Seconded by Commissioner Robinson. Minutes were not read from last monthly meeting but were posted on the website at pillsburylakedistrict.com. 
Treasurers Report
Treasurer Doherty went through the monthly pending bills which include: Aquamen $2,550.00 services, Aquamen$350.00 invoice #1159, Aquamen $270.50 wo 0997, Aquamen $945.00 wo-0967, Eversource $667.81 #1092 Peninsula, Eversource $502.86 #1095  Franklin P, Eversource $17.47	#1007  Shed TDS $114.57 utility, Stipends 2250, David $91.93 office supplies, R & T Electric $280.00 Annual Alarm Monitoring, Wright and Pearce $679.14 invoice#211564. Commissioner Vasquez mentioned late fees for those that are 30+ days past due will be added to accounts. Commissioner Vasquez made a motion to approve the Treasurers report and all were in favor. 
Water System Update 
Commissioner Robinson shared that the filters are still being changed once a week and she will be ordering more filters next week. She expressed that the arsenic tank does need to be back washed periodically due to pressure build up another arsenic tank rebed will relieve that issue from occurring further. Commissioner Robinson made a motion to approve a proposal from Aquamen to rebed another arsenic tank, seconded by Commissioner Goodwin all were in favor. Commissioner Robinson mentioned Franklin Pierce pump house is running smoothly.
Engineering update
Commissioner Vasquez mentioned the only update for now will be the meeting that is scheduled for February 17th at 6pm via zoom with Wright and Peirce to let them present the Asset Management report and they will be able to address questions in reference to the report. This link is on the website under announcements.  Commissioner Vasquez did mention the timeframe for work to be started on main replacement is still currently for the Spring. We are waiting on Wright and Pierce to finish with the contracts one with them the other for bids. Commissioner Vasquez mentioned the Final application is submitted for the main replacement and we are waiting on DES and W&P to move forward. 
Recreational Update 
Commissioner Vasquez shared they received the donated $2340 from PLM for the recreational area. This amount along with donated stipends the board will be coming up with a plan with what needs to be completed first to be able to open the playground up for this spring. 
Deweeding
Commissioner Goodwin shared he sent the proposal over to DES for the Biochar Deweeding that is being planned for this Spring. We are just waiting on DES to finalize and approve this pilot project so we can begin this year. Commissioner Goodwin shared we are looking at doing this project ourselves covering approximately 10 acres for roughly $2500. Commissioner Goodwin mentioned that he will be looking into how we can also get individual orders or biochar for those that want to purchase it for their docks around the lake. 

Commissioner Vasquez closed the meeting at 6:32pm seconded by Commissioner Robinson all were in favor.  The next monthly meeting will be on March 10th following the annual meeting at the town hall. 


Respectfully Submitted 

David Vasquez 



